__________________________________
From: rodney palmer [mailto:palmer_rodney@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 26, 2010 3:21 PM
To: Pahor-Manchisi, Sandra
Subject: Illness Cluster in Collingwood School
Sandy Pahor-Manchisi, 

SMDHU 

  

Re: Illness Cluster at Mountain View School. 

  

Dear Sandy, 

  

  We met coincidentally in the parking lot of Mountain View School last month when I was outside the kindergarten class measuring the microwave radiation from the WiFi system in the school. 

  

   Sorry to take so long to contact you but I`ve been busy with this issue. The more parents I talk to, the more we`re realizing there is a cluster of strange symptoms emerging among a growing number of students in our school. 

   The symptoms include numbness affecting a child`s ability to hold a pencil, memory loss, and confusion. Also common in our school are headaches that subside when the children leave the school, and then recur when they come back to school. Several are reporting vertigo, dizziness and nausea, and at least two children have come to school wearing 24-hour heart monitors due to erratic heart rates. 

  

  A lot of parents are having that ``a-ha`` moment when they realize so many kids in Mountain View have been to so many doctors offices having eyes checked, hearts checked, heads checked. All since the Wi-Fi was in stalled. Other kids are having rashes and night sweats. 

  

  It seems like a lot of kids, and their symptoms are consistent with those reported as effects of microwave exposure from low-levels such as cell phones, cell phone towers, or WiFi. 

  

   In short, we have a reportable public illness from an environmental exposure at Mountain View School. The source of exposure has been narrowed down to the highly likely new WiFi system.  

  

  I`m now writing to seek your advice on what to do.  To whom do we report this and how can we get it addressed. There should be an intensive survey. All students should be interviewed, as should parents and teachers. The WiFi should be immediately shut off as a precaution and to see if kids start feeling any better. 

  

   We believe this matter is urgent and requires immediate attention to protect the health of those who are already ill from walking into the school every day, and find out how many more have these symptoms. 

  

The elected School Council has struck a Wifi subcomittee to investigate, and what we`ve found so far is disturbing. 

  

   Several parents are reporting a newly emerged hyperactivity coincidental with the installation of the WiFi.  In one classroom there are several kids who were previously quiet students, but now won`t sit in their chairs during class time and the teacher is sending home behaviour notes for the first time. 

  

   We`ve learned of at least two kids who have worn 24-hour heart monitors in the school on the request of their Cardiologists, because they have developed erratic heart rates since the Wifi was installed. Wifi is associated with erratic heart rate. 

  

   We believe these concerns are more widespread  throughout our school. It is possible that this problem is replicated in all schools across Simcoe County. Since no one was notified about the potential health effects of microwave exposure, parents don`t know what to watch out for, and doctors don`t know to ask about Wifi when presented with an otherwise healthy child who has suddenly developed novel symptoms. 

The microwave intensity from this system is much stronger than a home-based computer Wifi connection. I have measured it inside the school at levels 4X stronger than at the base of a cell phone transmitter mast. That was in the kindergarten where there are no computers and the system is entirely unnecessary. 

  

   To a great degree the emerging science around microwave exposure isolates children as being at higher risk than adults, the most recent study from the U.S. National Institutes of Health links microwave exposure at low-levels to Cancer and Leukemia and specifically names children as being more at risk. 

  

    We have therefore concluded that our school has an established cluster of symptoms, a new microwave system associated with these symptoms, and a growing number of parents reporting their kids have developed unexplainable neurological disorders. Some have begun to keep their children home instead of sending them into a school where they emerge with a daily headache, or worse. 

  

   We`re frankly a little desperate about what to do, or who to turn to. 

  

       We are certain that there is enough evidence to enact a precautionary approach of prudent avoidance to this Wifi system in our schools. We believe this system of Wifi microwave transmission presents an emerging and urgent health concern.   

  

   The upside is that this system is redundant since the computers already plug in to connect to the internet and do not require Wifi. 

  

     We would like the Simcoe District Health Unit to conduct an immediate health survey before the end of this school year to find out if the problem is more widespread throughout our school, and throughout all Simcoe County Schools. Based on our preliminary research I suspect you will find hundreds if not thousands of children whose lives have been disrupted by chronic symptoms over the last year. 

  

  Please let me know your thoughts on this. 

  

  

Sincerely,  

Rodney Palmer 

Collingwood, ON 

705-794-8811    May 26, 2010

Hi Rodney,
 

I have forwarded your email to Marina Whelan.
She is the health hazard manager at the Health Unit.
 

Sandy
 

Sandra Pahor-Manchisi 
Registered Dental Hygienist
 

Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit
15 Sperling Drive 
Barrie, Ontario
L4M 6K9
(705)721-7520 Ext. 7334
sandra.pahor-manchisi@smdhu.org
 

-------

From: rodney palmer [mailto:palmer_rodney@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2010 9:38 AM
To: Whelan, Marina
Subject: Illness cluster in Mountain View School
Hello Marina, 

  I understand Sandy Pahor-Manchisi forwarded my letter. It is somewhat coincidental that I should have bumped into her on this. We have a serious situation at our school that we suspect may be througout all schools in Simcoe County. Once parents are educated about the affects of microwave radiation on children they come forward in droves to explain the chronic symptoms of their children over the past months. I'm guessing at this point the affected ratio may be as high as 1:2. 

  Can you please contact me urgently on this matter? Committees have been formed, delegations have been made, but the obvious has not been tried and children are suffering daily. 

  If you are not the right person on this matter please let me know or guide me forward. We're kind of walking blind here as this is such a new issue. But children are suffering daily inside our school and we are their only voice. 

  Kind regards,

 -Rodney Palmer

  Collingwood

  794-8811

-----

"Whelan, Marina" <Marina.Whelan@smdhu.org>
Add sender to Contacts 

To: 

"rodney palmer" <palmer_rodney@yahoo.com>

Hello Rodney,
Thanks for your email re. your concerns at Mountain View School Public School.  I will discuss your request for an illness cluster investigation with our Associate Medical Officer of Health, Dr. Pfaff and respond to you soon.  In the meantime, please feel free to connect with me if you wish to discuss this further.
Thanks and have a great weekend.
 Marina Whelan
Manager, Health Protection Service
Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit
15 Sperling Drive
Barrie, ON   L4M 6K9
705-721-7520 ext.7345
----

On Mon, 7/26/10, Whelan, Marina <Marina.Whelan@smdhu.org> wrote:


From: Whelan, Marina <Marina.Whelan@smdhu.org>
Subject: WIFI
To: palmer_rodney@yahoo.com
Cc: "Armstrong, Brenda" <Brenda.Armstrong@smdhu.org>
Date: Monday, July 26, 2010, 6:49 AM

Hello Rodney,
I wanted to update you on steps that have been taken related to your concerns about the impacts of microwave radiation in schools.  I understand that both the Ministry of Education and the Ministry of Health and Long-term Care have responded to the Simcoe County District School Board on their inquiry about the safety of ‘WiFi’ in schools.  
I have also forwarded this concern to the Ontario Agency for Health Protection and Promotion as they are better positioned and resourced to research and comment on microwave radiation.  Below is an excerpt that describes their role and responsibility: 
The Ontario Agency for Health Protection and Promotion (OAHPP) is an arm's-length government agency dedicated to protecting and promoting the health of all Ontarians and reducing inequities in health. As a hub organization, OAHPP links public health practitioners, front-line health workers and researchers to the best scientific intelligence and knowledge from around the world. 
OAHPP provides expert scientific and technical support relating to infection prevention and control; surveillance and epidemiology; health promotion, chronic disease and injury prevention; environmental and occupational health; health emergency preparedness; and public health laboratory services to support health providers, the public health system and partner ministries in making informed decisions and taking informed action to improve the health and security of Ontarians. 
I will let you know when I receive feedback and response from the Agency.  

Marina Whelan 

Manager, HPS 

705-721-7520 ext. 7345 

----

From: 

"Whelan, Marina" <Marina.Whelan@smdhu.org>
Add sender to Contacts 

To: 

"rodney palmer" <palmer_rodney@yahoo.com>

Cc: 

"Pfaff, Jim" <Jim.Pfaff@smdhu.org>

Hello Rodney,
Thanks for the information you provided re. the lecture tomorrow at the University of Toronto.  I’ve forwarded this invitation to Dr. Pfaff, Associate Medical Officer of Health.  However, he will not be available to attend.  Dr. Pfaff has reviewed a considerable amount of scientific studies and information related to WiFi and does not feel, at this time, that he needs to meet with Mr. Trower.
Thanks again for the information. 
---- 

From: 

"rodney palmer" <palmer_rodney@yahoo.com>
View contact details 

To: 

"MarinaWhelan" <Marina.Whelan@smdhu.org>
 Hi Marina, with respect to Dr. Pfaff's investigation, if he is not going to come and at least listen to a world authority on this matter, it is tough to call it an "investigation."

  Health Canada's Safety Code 6 specifically says "In a world of rapidly changing technology unique situations may occur in which these rules to not apply."  It also says that blind adherence to these guidelines cannot replace common sense."

  If we don't report this problem to you, and Dr. Pfaff and Dr. Gardner, then to whom do we report? To whom do the children report when they are sick inside the school?

   There was a child evacuated from Mountain View School in January with such a rapid heart rate his mother and the vice principal could see his heart pounding through his t-shirt. The minute he left the school it subsided. This child experiences this every day, to a greater or lesser degree.

   If there has been an "investigation" then this child's story was overlooked. There are 3 kids in Wasaga Beach who have the same problem. All their health symptoms subside in summer. I believe these questions need to be addressed and they don't go away because an internet or paper investigation has been done. They only will go away when the parents and children have been interviewed, and the WiFi is turned off.

  An excellent step toward understanding would be to listen to a leading authority such as Barrie Trower who advises governments and high level public officials world wide.

   Please ask another Associate to come if possible. 

   This problem exists in your jurisdiction and will only get worse in months and years to come. We rely on our Public Health doctors to investigate these matters thoroughly.

   Sincerely, 

    Rodney Palmer

